



Minutes of the meeting held on
Monday 6th June
at the Pavilion, Waterhouses

Present: Chairman Mr J Joyce (JJ), Treasurer Mr R Salt (RS), Secretary Mr G Kneller (GKn), Mr B McCarthy (BM), Mrs J Sale (JS), Mr S Sale (SS), Mr D Powell (DP), Mr K Mosley (KM), Mr R Jackson (RJ) and Mrs P Jackson (PJ), (JH). Apologies were received from Vice-chairman Mr R Coates (RC), Mrs P Coates (PC), Mr G Karras (GKa), Mrs L Hubbard (LH) and Mr J Hubbard (JH).

1. Minutes of the last meeting

The meeting approved the minutes of the meeting on 9th May and they were signed by the chairman.

2. Matters arising from the minutes

(a) Village Show.

GKn confirmed that he had sent the thankyou letter to Dickie Ward.

(b) Shelters.

GKn had written to the council but the clerk had been unable to add the item to the agenda for consideration at their meeting. It would be considered at the next meeting of the council.

(c) Cups.

GKn, JJ and BM had met to make the draw for the cup competitions. One round was due to be completed by the end of each month, with the semi-finals due to be completed before finals day on 28th August.

(d) Scorecards.

2000 new scorecards had now been picked up by JJ and were available for use. JJ brought samples for members to see.

(e) Other matters arising from the minutes, not on the main agenda.

There were no other matters arising.

3. Progress of Cups and Internal Mini-league.

RJ reported on the current positions in the mini-league. GKn expressed a desire to complete some of his fixtures prior to his forthcoming operation.

There was one outstanding fixture for the singles cup.

4. League Competitions

GKn had been asked for names of any league members who wished to be entered into the doubles competition on 19th June (when the club has an away match v Checkley C!). The competition would take place at Leek BC. There were no applicants.

5. 2017 Cheese and Wine Event

GKn had been in touch with Freda and Stan Harvey and had provisionally booked Saturday 18th March 2017 for the Cheese and Wine Evening.

6. Any Other Business

- (a) RS reported that the clubs balance was currently £1203, with over £200 yet to be paid in. This included £100 from Gary Johnston (GJn), Sales Director of Cottage Delight, who had expressed his pleasure at the way the club had maintained the green and environs to improve the look of the area. GJn had also joined, donating £100, for each of the two previous seasons. GKn agreed to write to GJn, thanking him for his kind donation.

Continued.....

- (b) GKn apologised to any members who had not been informed about the late arrangement of a home friendly against a Leek Park team on Thursday 2nd June. It had not been possible to contact everyone in sufficient time.
- (c) JJ welcomed David Powell back after his recent heart double-by-pass operation.
- (d) Thanks were expressed to GKa and Mr Gordon Jones (GJ) for their work in mowing/strimming the areas around the green.

7. Date of next meeting

It was agreed that the date of the next meeting should be Monday 11th July at 6.30.